65 North Road Midsomer Norton Radstock BA3 2QE

01761 417 225 adaniels912@btinternet.com

November 14th, 2018

Dear Annie.

As promised, I am enclosing the photograph of the Whitstable County Primary Boys' School football squad for 1955/56. The names of the boys are: -

Back row (1 to r); David Richards, Clifford Cuttelle, Roger Turner, Trevor Watson, David Waterworth, Roger Cordes, David Dennis, Ivor Harrison, Clive Daniels, David McClaren, Trevor Winterflood

Front row: Michael Connell, Bernard Thompson, Peter Wymark, John Newman, Joe Keates, Michael Conley, Martin Grubb.

Roger Turner and I were the only boys to go on to Queen Elizabeth's Grammar School, Faversham in September 1957. I think five other boys chose to go to Simon Langton GS in Canterbury. My brother, Clive, is in the back row of the photo. It was a considerable achievement for him as we joined in February 1956 and Clive left for Sir William Nottidge School in July of that year.

I have also included a photocopy of the school badge from that era – uniform was optional, but both us had new blazers, badges and ties.

The last inclusion is a photocopy of my two school reports from that time. Frank Newsome very much in charge as the Headmaster, and Mr P. A. R. Hardy and Mr W.J. London my two Form Masters. Your current staff would perhaps envy the brevity of 'Remarks' that the teachers had to write! On the 26th July 1957 report alongside Craft, the C grade and comment Fair can just be made out the initials MG – I think this was Mr Glenn/Glen.

I hope you find these enclosures interesting and you are welcome to use them as you want.

Yours sincerely

Anthony Daniels